Senator Olson:

SB174 will provide an incentive for Alaskan residents to attend dental school and return to Alaska.  SB174 contains further incentives to practice in currently under served areas or provide care to Medicaid patients.

Alaska has long faced a shortage of health care providers in rural areas.  The shortage is starting to affect the towns and cities in Alaska and unless rapidly addressed will limit the number of people with ready access to oral health care.

As a state we need to encourage Alaskan residents to seek a career in dentistry.  Returning Alaskan residents are more likely to remain in Alaska for their practicing careers providing care for communities for 40 years.  Good oral health is crucial to good overall health and unless the trend is reversed Alaska will continue to lose ground in the number of dentists providing care.

Sincerely,

Kim Hort

3304 Pioneer Ave

Juneau, AK 99801
